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September 5, 2023 
 
Dear Parents,  
 
Thank you for taking part in the book collection phase of the book exchange procedure 
that took place on June the 26th, 2023 at Saint Joseph School. As we are approaching 
the beginning of the academic year 2023-2024, the delivery phase of this book exchange 
procedure will take place on the 8th of September 2023. 
 
In this phase, we are committed to providing the students who participated in the 
collection phase with equivalent used books, that are free of charge, for their upcoming 
year. 
 
Kindly find below the information pertaining to the book delivery phase applicable for 
students of Grades 2 to 3rd Secondary: 
 

• Book distribution will take place on Friday, September 8, 2023 from 8:30 am till 
12:30 pm. 

• The books will be delivered in different classrooms based on the following: Your 
child’s new class grade paired with the section of the previous year. For example, 
if your child is going from Grade 6A to Grade 7, the books will be delivered in the 
7A classroom.   

• Please bring your child’s school bag to carry the books. 
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
The administration  


